SELWYN DISTRICT PLAN

National Policy Statement Urban Development 2020 – Removal of Minimum Car Parking Numbers

At its meeting on Wednesday 9 December 2020, the Selwyn District Council resolved to remove minimum parking requirements provisions from the Operative Selwyn District Plan without using Schedule 1 of the Resource Management Act 1991, pursuant to the National Policy Statement for Urban Development (NPS-UD) 2020.

This decision has legal effect from the date of this notice and the Operative District Plan is deemed amended in accordance with this decision.

The full text of this decision can be read online at www.selwyn.govt.nz/publicnotices or, during working hours, at the Council's Rolleston Headquarters, or electronically at any Selwyn Library or Service Centre.

For further information, please contact Jon Trewin, Strategy and Policy Planner on 0800 SELWYN (735 996) or at PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643.

This notice is give in accordance with Clause s55 (2A)(b) of the Resource Management Act 1991.

